
District of Mackenzie 
Committee of the Whole Meeting 

Tuesday, October 10, 2017 
 

 
MINUTES of a Committee of the Whole 
Meeting of the Council of the District of 
Mackenzie held in the Council Chambers of 
the Municipal Office. 

PRESENT: Mayor P. Crook 
Councillor J. Atkinson  
Councillor A. Barnes 
Councillor A. Hancock 
Councillor R. McMeeken 
Councillor J. Wiens  
Chief Administrative Officer 
    D. McKinley 
Chief Financial Officer 
    F. Rossi Donovan 
Director of Operations K. Gawryluk 
Director of Recreation Services  
    K. Clarkson 
RCMP Sgt. J. Grierson 
Fire Chief J. Guise 
Executive Assistant/Legislative Clerk 
    D. Dysserinck 
Executive Assistant/Legislative Clerk 
    E. Kaehn 

CALL TO ORDER - 7:00 PM 
 
 REPORTS 

  
Operations MOVED by Councillor McMeeken 

THAT the Operations reports for the month of September 2017 be received. 
CARRIED 

 
 Councillor Atkinson congratulated Bylaw/Animal Control on their success with 

dealing with dog licences in 2017. She also asked about the increase in garbage 
collection and what can be done to encourage reducing waste. Mayor Crook spoke 
about the recycling program. 
  
Ken Gawryluk, Director of Operations,  provided an update about road paving, line 
painting, the new crosswalk, fences at the ball diamonds, the Morfee well project and 
the curb recently completed by Public Works. 
  
Councillor Atkinson congratulated Public Works on a great job on the curb recently 
installed on Mackenzie Blvd. and asked the cost of the crosswalk in that area. Mr. 
Gawryluk advised that the cost was approximately $140,000.  

 
  
RCMP MOVED by Councillor Atkinson 

THAT the RCMP report for the month of September 2017 be received. 
CARRIED 

 
 Councillor Atkinson asked why there was a 23% increase in files and what type of 

crimes resulted in the increase. Sgt. Grierson advised that one incident may result in 
several files and the quality of violence has been low.   
Councillor Barnes asked for more information on the types of files that RCMP were 
facing. Sgt. Grierson stated that some of the files resulted from excessive speeding in 
the McLeod Lake area, other traffic violations, stolen property, drug locations and 
other criminal interventions. The RCMP also thanked the District for the recent letter 
sent in response to the invitation to meet with the RCMP at UBCM.  

 
  
Fire MOVED by Councillor Barnes 

THAT the Fire report for the month of September 2017 be received. 
CARRIED 

  



Recreation 
Services 

MOVED by Councillor McMeeken 
THAT the Recreation Services report for the month of September 2017 be received. 

CARRIED 
 
 Councillor Atkinson asked if Little Mac is ready if we get snow soon. Kevin Clarkson, 

Director of Recreation Services, advised that it is. 
 
      

Finance MOVED by Councillor McMeeken 
THAT the Finance report for the month of September 2017 be received. 

CARRIED 
 
 OTHER BUSINESS 

 
 Nil  

 
 ADJOURNMENT 

  
 
Adjournment 

MOVED by Councillor Wiens 
THAT the meeting be adjourned at 7:13 pm. 

CARRIED 
 
 
 
 
I certify the foregoing to be the original true copy of the minutes of the Committee of the Whole Meeting. 
 
 
Signed: Certified Correct: 

Councillor Hancock Corporate Officer 
 


